
 

 

 

School Uniform Policy 
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All Lambley Primary School children are expected to wear school uniform. We believe this 

helps to create a sense of belonging and pride in the school and adds to the purposeful 

environment. 

All items of school uniform that bear the Lambley Primary School logo are available from 

Ginger Roots. These items include blue cardigans, sweatshirts, polo shirts, fleeces and book 

bags. These items are non-compulsory and pupils can wear equivalent items without the 

logo, available from supermarkets and many well-known retail shops. 

 

Our School Uniform requirements are as follows: 

 Tailored trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore in dark grey or black. 

 A white or royal blue polo shirt, cotton shirt or blouse with a collar 

 A royal blue cardigan, jumper and/or school fleece. 

 Plain black school shoes 

 If children wear tights, we ask that these be grey or black. We ask that socks also be 

in black, white or grey so that they blend in with the rest of the uniform.  

 A warm sensible coat will also be required. 

Please note that jeans and leggings are not permitted, even if they are black. 

 

Jewellery and accessories: 

We want to encourage independence by allowing pupils to wear a watch. If your child 

wishes to wear a wristwatch, we advise that this should be inexpensive. Apple watches and 

wrist watches with the capacity of taking images and accessing the internet are not 

permitted for safeguarding reasons. 

Headbands/ accessories should be discreet with no oversized bright bows or themed 

headbands. Nail varnish is not appropriate. 

 

 

 



PE KIT: 

For Health & Safety reasons, all jewellery and watches should be removed for PE lessons 

and school sport. 

 Trainers for outdoor P.E. (and KS2 indoor sports) 

 black plimsolls (EYFS and KS1 pupils for indoor PE). 

 plain black shorts, black sports leggings or plain black tracksuit bottoms 

 a white t-shirt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


